Minutes for the Regular Meeting 

of August 14, 2014


HIGHLAND WATER DISTRICT

PO BOX 158

24602 OLD OWEN RD

MONROE, WA 98272-0158

PHONE (360) 794-6900 FAX (360) 805-0616

E-MAIL  highlandwater@frontier.com
MINUTES FOR THE REGULAR MEETING OF THE BOARD OF COMMISSIONERS OF HIGHLAND WATER DISTRICT ON THURSDAY, AUGUST 14, 2014

Call to order:
Commissioner Sheppard announced that a quorum of the board was present and called the meeting to order at 7:00 p.m.

Commissioners present:
Donovan Sheppard, Richard Johnson, Ted Stonebridge

Staff and Contractors:
Ray Phelps; Susan Forbes, Susan and Megan from PACE
Visitors:
Mike Creasey, Casey and Dereck Hanneman


Mr. Creasey attended to ask for relief on his bill. He had a leak that has been repaired. There was a short discussion. Commissioner Stonebridge made a motion to approve an adjustment of $209.30 to Mr. Creasey’s account. Commissioner Johnson seconded the motion and it carried unanimously.


The Hanneman’s attended at the Commissioners request to discuss an incident that occurred over the July 4th weekend. There was a discussion and it was a consensus of the Board not to apply fees to the Henneman’s account.
Prior Minutes:
The Commissioners reviewed the minutes for the July 10, 2014 meeting. Commissioner Johnson made a motion to approve the minutes as written. Commissioner Stonebridge seconded the motion and it carried unanimously.

Engineer:

  A. Comp Plan:
A draft of chapter 3 was given to the Commissioners and Staff to review. There was some discussion regarding the chapter, maps, and boundaries with the City of Sultan. Sultan will be contacted to discuss some of the service area. There was also a brief discussion regarding pump station 2.
Field Supervisor:

A. Usage:
Unaccounted for usage for HWD for July was 8% and for Friar Creek it was -7%. There was some discussion. 
B. Web Site:
The new web design should be online in August.
C. LOA:
An application was submitted for a Letter of Availability on Van Brocklin Rd. They were having problems with their well. There was a short discussion.
Commissioners:


   A. Financials:
The financials for July were given to the Commissioners to review. There was a brief discussion.
Commissioner Stonebridge made a motion to approve resolution 14-0351 as written. Commissioner Johnson seconded the motion and it carried unanimously.
B. Low Income:
There were two applications for approval. There was some discussion regarding the fact that the applicants were late in turning in their applications. Commissioner Stonebridge made a motion to approve the two low income applications and to allow an adjustment to the two accounts for July. Commissioner Johnson seconded the motion and it carried unanimously.
C. Customer Leak:
The Commissioners received an email from a customer, Mr. Wakefield, requesting relief on his bill for a leak that he had repaired. There was some discussion. Commissioner Johnson made a motion to allow an adjustment of $29.30 to Mr. Wakefield’s account. Commissioner Stonebridge seconded the motion and it carried unanimously.
E. Enduris:
The District received a letter from Enduris regarding the insurance for 2015. There was a discussion regarding the service provided and what the actual 2.9% increase was. It was approximately $800.00 for the year.
Vouchers:
Commissioner Sheppard made a motion to approve vouchers 4938 through 4963 in the amount of $67,514.61. Commissioner Johnson seconded the motion and it carried unanimously. Commissioner Stonebridge made a motion to approve payroll for August in the amount of $14,819.49. Commissioner Johnson seconded the motion and it carried unanimously.

Next meeting:
The next regular meeting will be held on Thursday; September 11, 2014 at 7p.m. at the District office at 24602 Old Owen Rd, Monroe, WA 98272.

Concluded:
The meeting was concluded at 8:50pm July 14, 2014.

Approved:
September 11, 2014



   Attended__ Absent__


Richard Johnson, Secretary 



   Attended__ Absent__


Ted Stonebridge, Vice-President



   Attended__ Absent__


Donovan Sheppard, President

Page 2
Minutes of the Regular Meeting

of August 14, 2014

